
Rustic Ridge Association, lnc.
President's Letter

Ju$ ZAM

Greetings!

Summer is in fullswing in Northfield - on the Ridge, at the pool, on the golf course and over at the Moore tennis
court (singular not plural - see details below). Our Annual Meeting and picnic takes place in less than two
weeks on Saturday, August 2d.

$earch for New Ownerfor Northfield Campus. In a recent conversation with National Christian Foundation
(NCF) executive, Aimee Minnich, who is leading the search for a new owner for the Northfield Campus, I

learned that while there is still optimism on identifying a suitable and worthy institution to take over the campus
sometime in the next 15 to 18 months, there is no substantive progress to report at this time - and the search is
on-going! Ms. Minnieh knows we stand ready to assist and promises to call upon us if and when there is
anything we can do to help.

Wllows Propertv Taxes Reduced. There is good news to report. Our tax appraisal appeal was successful
and the taxes have been reduced! We even received a refund for taxes paid last year! Much appreciation for
this good result goes to Joanna Walker, whose persistent efforts throughout the many twists and tums of this
process were crucial! Lucy Livingston and CarolZiegenhagen also provided significant help along the wayl

Annual Meetinq and Picnic. The meeting will be held at the Trinitarian Congregational Church from 9:30 to
11:00am. The picnic will be held at the pool with the church being held in reserve in case of rain.

Trinitarian Gonqreqational Church Service. This special Sunday after our meeting service will include spirited
singing by a choir led by choirmaster, Janet Abel. ln addition, Kevin Belmonte, author of the highly arclaimed
D.L. Moody- A Lifewillspeak.

New Rustic Ridoe Looo. As announced earlier, there was a clear winner between the final Rustic Ridge logo
choices. Catherin Broadhead has offered is Rustic Ridge logo embossed polo shirts, T-shirts and stickLrs. 

-

Those who were lucky enough to be at our very successful Lobster Fest at the pool a couple ofweeks ago had
the opportunity to order T-shirts. For those who haven't yet placed and order or who want to order more will
have the opportunity to do so at our Annual Meeting and picnicl

This Yea/s Annual.Dues. A big thank you to everyone who has paid their annual dues for the year ending July
31,20141

Annual Dues Goino Forward. This past year the Executive Board created a Ridge Finances Committee to
review the best way to achieve a balance between regular annual revenue and routine annual expenses.
Currently, member and associate member dues pay only part of our regular and routine annual expenses. The
way our books are kept in balance is through contributions to the Emergency (or Reserve) Fund. These
additional payments, which not everyone makes, would be unnecessary (except in true emergencies) once dues
are set at a level sufficient to pay annual expenses. lt seems only fair for all of us to share evenly in the upkeep
of our community. At least that's the thinking of the Executive Board and the rationale behind the
recommendation to 

P" 
pr, to a vote by Active members at the Annual Meeting.

The specifics of this recommendation are as follows:
1. Annual per cottage dues will change from the cunent $100 to $150.
2. AnnualAssociate member dues will change from the current $20 to $40.

The proposal to be presented at this yea/s Annual Meeting is for this increase to take effect NEXT year; i.e.,
for the fiscal year beginning August 1,2015.
There is one other aspect to the recommendation being made which has to do with when annual dues are to be
paid. Our Treasurer, Carol Ziegenhagen, reports that it would be a big help for our cash flow, if dues were paid
at the beginning of the fiscal year and not during the 2* half of the year,
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3. This means paying dues for the fiscal year that begins each August 1st within the first 2 or 3months of lhe year.
Specific due dates will be presented at our Annual Meeting. These earlier payment dates would appty for thefiscal year beginning THIS August.

Election of New Assgciate Members. As called for in our bylaws, we have an opportunity to elect newAssociate members at our upcoming Annual Meeting. A proipective Associate nidmoer is someone who isbeing sponsored by an Active Member for Associatememoerinip. Active members who are sponsoring
someone for Associate membership are asked to provide their names to a member of the Executive Boardby Wednesday, July 3oth. The Executive Board will meet.on .lui, 3:p;;Jp'rJ"'in="re being sponsored.
Those approved will be put forward for election at the meeiing We are nririjing moie attention to this process
1s part of our plan to increase the number of young people (broadly definediwiih ofiicial standing in theAssociation. We think it's a good idea to expind 9ui ranks witn pebpte who want to oe a part of our community- now and in the years ahead. (Please note that Associate members are required to pay annualdues.)

Dottie and Stan Foster invite us to'Guat's Up in
Guatemala' starting at 5:00pm on Thursdat,luly *EJnduded are Guatemalan refreshments, a talk anddiscussion led by Stan on community strengthening, sale of weavings ano cratts to oenent the'l\{am p"o[r"
Christian Women's Association for Development. Contac;t Cindie Moore or Dottie Foster. (See attadhed-flyerfor more details.)

L 
outn ectiviltes { nu m. organized opportunities for our children are taking place

this summer, thanks to the efforts of Cainerine groadhJad and Julie Hawkens. Adult volunteers are very
lvelcome and parents need to ensure proper supervision of their own children. Those who complete five of thelisted activities can become a Rustic Ridge Ranger! The flyer desoibing this is attached.

The courtsy.-::p:j:1adlTi:"1lTt sl'ape from sundai, .r 
d ;;

tree. Steps to make rgPairs began the next day and are ongoing. Funoraisint;ff;d by,Friends o1,rortnneroTennis'were successful. Luckily, the initial coit of repairinglhe courts was les! than what was raised. This wasfortunate as remaining funds are now going toward tne cosl of fixing tne storm oarnage. once repair cosis areknown, there will likely be an appealfor additional contributions!

!tl1$ appreciation goes to Steve wiggin for his prompt removal of the tree from the courts! The same goes forNCF and their campus property management chief, Larry Edge, for his .pport 
"nJ 

cooperation. The unluckyneighbor, Chip Ainsworth, promptly made a donation as a neil;Friend or l-rbrtmerJiennis,;this in addition toattending to the other storm damage on his property! Thank you chipl

Northfiqld Gplf Cgurqe a{rd Pool. The golf course and pool are in great shape. Ed Snow and famity are dotnga marvelous job of caring for these properties and for all rrvho are using theml This is very g;oJ n;*r'f- 
"liofus - weekend athletes and non-weekend athletes alikel Golf memoerlhipr are auriLUrc. [aemuersnip 
-

information is available on their Facebook page and they can be contacted at northfieldsolfcourse@or;ail.com
or at413498-2432

Schell Bfidqe. No additional news since December when it was reported that the Town Selectboard had
approved the bridge replacement project (to enable bicycles and pedestrians to cross the Connecticut River atthe location of the pre.se$ glosed bridge) and that Friends ot Scnfll Bridge nao supported their request to MassDOT to 

-s-eek 
approval of this project and to seek funding. Recent aevedpments,-#lnv, will be shared at theAnnualMeeting. "--'--' " -"i

lf you have questions or want additional information about anything, please let me know. I look forward toseeing you at the Annual Meeting and picnic, if not before.

Respectfully,

Doug Denise,
President
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